
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
March 6, 2025  

 
Ms. Nancy Dippell 
Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
201 Madison Street, Ste 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 

 
 Re: Evergy Missouri Metro Rehousing Low-Income Pilot Program Tariff Filing 
 
Dear Ms. Dippell: 

 
The Evergy Metro, Inc. d/b/a Evergy Missouri Metro (“EMM”) Rehousing tariffs were originally 

filed on October 16, 2023, effective November 16, 2023, sheet numbers 2.37 and 2.38. EMM 
subsequently filed revisions to sheet 2.37 on January 17, 2025, effective February 16, 2025. 
 

When the EMM filed the MEEIA 4 tariffs in Docket No. EO-2023-0369, it inadvertently 
assigned the Modified PAYS tariffs sheet numbers 2.37-2.40 not realizing that sheets 2.37 and 2.38 
had already been assigned to the Rehousing tariffs. We subsequently filed substitute tariffs for the 
Modified PAYS tariffs on December 10, 2024, renumbering those sheets 2.39-2.42 (Tracking No. 
JE-2025-0051). The Commission cancelled the original sheet 2.37 under the MEEIA docket 
effective January 1, 2025.  The Commission issued an order approving the tariffs, including the 
substitutes filed on December 10, 2024. However, the stamped copies EMM received still had the 
original Modified PAYS sheet numbers 2.37-2.42.  
 

For current tariffs, EFIS shows the Rehousing tariff as sheet 2.37, 2nd revised effective 
February 16, 2025, however, sheet 2.38, 1st revised is the second page of the Modified PAYS tariff, 
effective January 1, 2025. Sheet 2.38 should be the second page of the Rehousing Program. 
Sheets 2.39-2.42 of the Modified PAYS program are correct with an effective date of January 1, 
2025. 
 

For cancelled tariffs, EFIS shows the Rehousing tariffs, original sheet 2.37 and 2.38 
cancelled effective January 1, 2025, in File No. EO-2023-0369. 

If you need additional information, please contact me at Tia.Alexander@evergy.com.  

 

Sincerely,  

Tia Alexander 
Sr. Regulatory Analyst 
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